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Westmount CI 
 
Dear Families and Community Members, 
 
 
It is hard to believe, but we are approaching the halfway point of the semester and it is 
truly remarkable how many incredible things go on in this school each and every day, 
thanks to both staff and student engagement and involvement. 

 

October was a very busy and exciting month.  Along with sports, field trips, visits from 
post-secondary institutions, a graduation assembly, and photo retake day, we hosted our 
annual Awards Assembly, Arts West Information Evening and our semester one Parent/
Teacher Interview Night.  We were thrilled with the turnout at each of these events. It is 
always a pleasure to meet with the parents and guardians who send their children to us 
each and every day.  We hope that these events were enjoyable, informative and helpful.  
Exciting events and activities were planned for our annual Halloween spirit day.  A special 
thanks to the students who collaborated and worked hard to organize this event for the 
entire school.  Well done!! 

 

This month will turn out to be just as busy and exciting.  On Wednesday, November 6, our 
Grade 9 students will head off to “work” as they participate in “Take Your Kids to Work 
Day”. This is a valuable learning opportunity for students to explore the world of work as 
they shadow their parents or guardians or a community host.  We encourage all of our 
Grade 9 students to participate in this form of experiential learning.  A Remembrance 
Day assembly will take place on Monday, November 11, commemorating all of the lives 
that were lost for the freedoms we experience and enjoy today. 
 
Mid-term report cards will be distributed to all students on Monday, November 18.  The 
administration team will be reviewing and signing each report.  If you have any questions 
or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact us or teachers directly.  Be sure to ask your 
child for their report card.  When we work together, all students benefit and success is re-
alized. 
 
Looking ahead, Graduation Photos will begin on Monday, November 4 (by appointment 
only), our Grade 8 Open House will be held on Tuesday, November 12, and there will be 
a P.A. Day on Friday, November 15 (no school for students). 
 
As we turn back the clocks for an extra hour of sleep and add another layer of clothing. I 
wish you all a wonderful and restful weekend. 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
Barb Caravella 
Vice-Principal 



 

Westmount CI 
 
November 1,  2019 
  
 
 
Dear Westmount CI Families, 
  
 
It is important to us that we provide a caring, safe and inclusive environment in our school that 
supports the academic achievement and well-being of all students. To support this environment, 
the Ontario Ministry of Education has revised the provincial Code of Conduct (Policy/Program 
Memorandum No. 128) to include a restriction on the use of personal mobile devices during 
instructional time as of November 4, 2019. 
 
The revision states that the use of personal mobile devices (i.e. cell phones) during instructional 
time is not permitted unless under the following circumstances: 
 

 for educational purposes, as directed by an educator; 
 for health and medical purposes; 
 to support special education needs and/or English-Language Learners. 

 
We recognize that learning can be enhanced by technology and we have created opportunities in 
our classrooms to leverage digital tools to enhance teaching, learning and communication.   
 
As shared in the Guide to the School Year 2019-20, it has always been our policy that cell phones 
and other personal communication devices must be turned off and kept out of sight during all 
instructional periods, except with the clear permission of the principal or the classroom teacher. 
Additionally, camera and/or video functions on mobile devices are not permitted for use on school 
property without clear permission from the principal or teacher. At no time may mobile devices be 
used in washrooms or changerooms. 

Infractions will be dealt with as student discipline, under Caring and Safe Schools Policy and its 
related procedures. Check with the school’s main office to find out if students may bring mobile 
devices into the classroom, use them in school, or if they must leave these items in their 
backpacks/lockers. Students are responsible for the care and security of their personal devices. 
The school is not responsible for any damage, loss or theft. 

For more information on why the Ontario Ministry of Education is making this revision, please see 
their Cellphones and Other Personal Mobile Devices in Schools: Questions and Answers guide. 

Thank you for helping us create a safe, respectful and inclusive school community. If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school’s administration. 

 



Westmount CI 
Saturday, November 2 
 DECA Regionals—Richmond Hill HS—Coates, Katyshev, Grigorova, Rosen 
Monday, November 4 
 Speakout—GSA—Sheraton Parkway—Folmeg 
Wednesday, November 6 
 The Royal Winter Agricultural Fair—Fornazar, Tarver, Shah, De-

mopoulos, Berditchevskaia 
Thursday, November 7 
 Visual Arts in-school  trip—Bonder 
Friday, November 8  
 Visual Arts in-school  trip—Bonder 
 University Campus Tour—Niagara College & Brock University—Jackson, Popiel, Conte 
Monday, November 11 
 Swim—Garneth Williams—Gorewicz, Harte 
Thursday, November 14 
 McMaster University—Soon Shiong, Phone 

Volunteer Toronto’s Youth Expo: 
Toronto’s Largest Volunteer Fair 
(FREE) 

The Youth Expo is Toronto’s largest volunteer 
fair and will be taking place on Saturday, 
November 9th, 2019 from 1:00pm to 4:00pm at 
Roy Thompson Hall. Entrance is FREE; 
however, registration is required. Students can also sign up to learn year-round about volunteer 
opportunities in Toronto by registering  through Volunteer Toronto. 

Grad Portraits  

Grad Portraits are scheduled at Westmount C.I. starting November 4 - 11th.                                     

Please remind students to pick up their appointment booking card in the main office. 

All appointments are booked online and spaces fill up quickly. 

Book your Grad Portrait appointment as soon as possible. 



 

Westmount CI 

 

DECA REGIONAL COMPETITIONS 

Westmount DECA will be attending the Regional competitions this Saturday, November 2nd, where 
they will compete against other York Region secondary school students in their Marketing, Finance, 
Hospitality and Business Management categories.  DECA members have spent the past five weeks 
training and preparing for their regional exams and case presentations.  Buses will leave 
Westmount at 7:45 am and will return by 6:30 pm.  Students are reminded to dress in professional 
attire for the day, bring a lunch or money to buy lunch, practice cases and school homework.  We 
will all leave together and board the buses once the final awards ceremony is finished. 



 

Westmount CI 
 

Friday, November 8th, 2019 

College/University Tour Fieldtrip – Niagara Region 

 

Niagara College 
 

Campus tour, hear about diploma and degree programs 

Diploma/BA ‐game programming, development and design, 
School of Business Management BBA or BCOM– brewery, 

disƟllery, winery, restaurant, cannabis… 

 

 

Brock University 

  

Campus tour, hear about BA /Bsc/ BBA 
programs 

Sports management, Kin, Sciences, Pysch, RecreaƟon and 
Leisure, Bsc Nursing, BEd, Fine Arts, Drama, Music, Visual 

Arts, Arts and Culture… 

 

Sign Up on School Cash online:  
Grade 12’s first come first serve! 



Guidance Updates  @WCIGuidance  

Stay in the Loop All parents and guardians are invited to check out our guidance website and follow us on Twitter @WCIGUIDANCE 

YOUR GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT MISSION STATEMENT 
 
Support and promote students’ well-being and continuous growth in three areas: personal (student) development, interpersonal development, and 
career development in order to help them develop resilience and realize their potential (success) as individuals and as valuable members of society. 

       -Ontario School Counsellors’ Association, 2015 

UPCOMING EVENTS TO CONSIDER 

Here are some events planned for you child that you should know about: 
 
 Post-Secondary Destination Fair  

Alexander Mackenzie High School 
Tuesday, Nov. 5th.   
7 pm to 9 pm. 
This event is must for grade 11 and 12 students and not too early for grade 10 students!  
**SEE ATTACHED FLYER 

 
 Niagara College / Brock University Bus Tour 

Friday, Nov. 8th  
$35 fee for motor coach and 407.  
Register NOW and get more info on School Cash Online!  
**Tour will go ahead if we book a full coach.  An announcement will be made end-of-day Mon-
day, Nov. 4th if the tour will go ahead as planned** 

 
 Gr. 9 OPEN HOUSE  

For Gr. 8 students, parents/guardians 
Tuesday, Nov. 12th  
6:45 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 
Westmount Cafeteria  
**SEE ATTACHED FLYER  

 
 Waterloo Aviation Program INFO Workshop 

Monday, Nov. 18th  
11:30 to 12:30  
Guidance Office  
Student sign-up in Guidance 
**SEE ATTACHED FLYER 



Guidance Updates  @WCIGuidance  

Stay in the Loop All parents and guardians are invited to check out our guidance website and follow us on Twitter @WCIGUIDANCE 

NEED AN APPOINTMENT WITH A COUNSELLOR? 
Book an appointment. It’s really easy!   
 Your child can drop by the Guidance office and Mrs. Pearlstein will book the next available appointment with their Counsellor.   
 Mrs. Pearlstein will give your child a date and time for their appointment. 
 Please tell your child to let Mrs. Pearlstein know if you will be attending the meeting so we can book extra time is necessary. 
 Come to Guidance on the day and time of your appointment. 

Have a quick question? Your child can do the following… 
 Drop-in to see their Counsellor.  We can answer a quick question on-the-spot 
 Check-out the YRDSB, Westmount and Guidance website  

https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/home 
 Follow @WCIGuidance on Twitter. Get real-time notifications regarding news, events and more. You can even tweet or 

direct message your question to us.  

UPCOMING EVENTS TO CONSIDER (CONT) 

Here are some events planned for you child that you should know about: 
 

 Grade 9 Class Visits 
Tuesday, Nov. 19 and 20 
Period 2 – HOMEROOM  
Guidance will do an introduction visit to all grade 9 classes 

 
 Senior Part-time Status Requests 

Tuesday, Nov. 19 to Monday, Nov 25th  
Drop-in Times posted in Guidance 
FULL DISCLOSURE is Tuesday, Nov. 26th  









1000 New Westminster Drive 
Thornhill, Ontario, L4J 8G3 

Tel: 905-882-0277 
Fax: 905-882-2450

Dear parents/guardians,

As part of a partnership between YRDSB and Renewed Computer Technology (RCT), qualified families with 
children enrolled at our school have the opportunity to purchase quality refurbished computers at a reduced cost.

Applicants must live in Ontario, have a student enrolled at the school and either receive government assistance 
payments or qualify as a limited income earner under the limited income cut-off standards*.

Below is a limited income grid for your reference.

Family size Annual income*

2 people $30,286

3 people $37,234

4 people $45,206

5 people $51,272

6 people $57,286

7 people + $64,381

Desktop computers are available for $71 and laptop computers are available for $161, including software, a two- 
year hardware and labour depot warranty, and delivery to the school. Parents and legal guardians may apply for 
one computer per student, with a limit of two per household.

If you are interested in applying, please finalize your order no later than November 7, 2019 by completing an 
online application at www.rcto.ca/outreach using the group code on the attached program flyer.

Please note: If you do not pay by November 7, 2019 you will not be eligible to receive a computer.

Please note - There are sections in the RCT Online Application that are no longer applicable:
Requirement of Proof or Documentation of Income
Requirement to participate in training prior to receiving your computer/laptop 

The Section on Course of Study can pertain to elementary or secondary.

If you do not have access to a computer or the Internet, you may arrange to use a school computer to complete 
the application online.

For more information, including complete application and payment instructions, please refer to the attached 
program flyer and checklist.

Sincerely.^-.

%
egion

■ iitiici icaooi loiio

Todd Taylor) 
Vice-Principal



DO YOU NEED A COMPUTER

 For more information, please contact:

Main Office

Westmount C.I.

  P: (905) 882-0277

E: westmount.ci@yrdsb.ca

Visit Us  Online @  www.RCTO.ca @RCTontario 

You get - a desktop complete

with Windows 10 and MS

Office - Word, Excel, PowerPoint,

Outlook and OneNote plus

learning software

Others: Monitor, Keyboard and

Mouse

Desktop Package $60.00 plus shipping $11.00 =$71.00

*Computers may not appear exactly as shown 

You can apply  for this program if

you are:

 

A resident of Ontario and you are

an individual with limited income.

 

Parents or legal guardians may

apply on behalf of a child or youth

under the age of 18.   

 

We offer 1 computer, per family,

with a limit of 2 per household

every one year.

 

Apply online @ www.rcto.ca

using group code: L4J8G3-F31

 Before November 7, 2019

 

*Please note: if you do not pay

by the date listed above you will

not be receiving a computer. 

 

* 

Renewed Computer Technology (RCT) is a not-for-profit, charitable organization that empowers learners,

educators and not-for-profit organizations with access to affordable, renewed computers to help meet

education and career goals.  Working with Westmount C.I. we are offering the following packages. 

You get - a laptop complete with

Windows 10 and MS Office -

Word, Excel, PowerPoint, Outlook

and OneNote plus learning

software

 

* 

Laptop Package $150.00 plus shipping $11.00 =$161.00

http://www.rcto.ca/
https://twitter.com/RCTontario


APPLICATION CHECK-LIST

Visit Us  Online @  www.RCTO.ca @RCTontario 

  

Application & Payment Deadline:  November 7, 2019  |   Group ID Code: L4J8G3-F31

 Fill out an online application and provide payment before November 7, 2019 at  www.rcto.ca/outreach

In order to successfully complete your online application, please include the following:

 The Group ID Code: L4J8G3-F31 | Westmount C.I. as the group name

AND select Mississauga as your centre. 

 Proof  of Financial Status - Applicants must qualify as an individual with limited income under the limited

income cut-off standards listed below.  Families receiving social assistance are advised to check with their OW

case worker. Parents or legal guardians may apply on behalf of a child or youth under the age of 18.

 

Family size                 Annual income*

2 people                         $30,286

3 people                         $37,234

4 people                         $45,206

5 people                         $51,272

6 people                         $57,286

7 people or more        $64,381

 

Please note – York Region District School Board is not responsible for: repair, replacement, or ongoing

maintenance of the refurbished equipment provided by RCT through this program; verification of valid licenses

installed on refurbished equipment provided by RCT through this program;  loss of data or damage to devices.

 

Payment:   $60.00 for a desktop and $150.00 for a laptop - plus $11.00 shipping.

-  Debit/Credit Card , Certified Cheque , Western Union Cheque, Bank Draft, or Money Order 

-  NO CASH.  Thank you!

 

Cheques should be made to:  Renewed Computer Technology – Applicant name must be added in the memo

field. When you come to pick-up your computer,  please bring a government photo ID.

Group Name: Westmount C.I.

 For more information, please contact:

Main Office

Westmount C.I.

P: (905) 882-0277

E: westmount.ci@yrdsb.ca

All systems include our 

STANDARD 2-YEAR

DEPOT WARRANTY 
Batteries not covered by warranty. 

http://www.rcto.ca/
https://twitter.com/RCTontario














Westmount CI 

SCHOOL BUS CANCELLATION NOTICE 
 

Please remember that if the school buses are cancelled in the morning, then they will 
NOT operate in the afternoon. Therefore, if you drive your children to school in the 
morning, you must also pick them up from school at 3:50 p.m. When buses are cancelled, it 
does not necessarily mean that schools are closed. Schools usually remain open with a modi-
fied program. To find out whether or not the buses are cancelled, please check the following 
website: www.schoolbuscity.com or access the following radio or television stations:  

Radio  

CFRB 1010 AM        CHUM 1050 AM        CHUM 104.5        CHIN 1540 AM        NEWS 680 
AM CJEZ 97.3                CKDX 88.5 AM          CHFI 98.1 FM      CHIN 100.7              CBC 99.1 
FM CKFM 99.9 FM         Q107.1 FM  

Television  

CITY TV, CFTO TV, THE WEATHER CHANNEL  

A bus cancellation message will also be available at 1-877-330-3001. 

November 2019 
MON TUE WED THU FRI 

    1 

4 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

* Art Evening 

5 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

* Holocaust Remembrance 
Assembly (P2-4) 

6 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

* Take Your Kids to Work 

7 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

* Term 2 begins 
 

8 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

11 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

* Remembrance Day 

12 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

* Grade 8 Info Night 

13 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

14 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

15 

PA DAY 

18 
* Grad Photo by appointment 

19 
* Gr. 9 Class Visits (P2) 

20 
* Gr. 9 Class Visits (P2) 

21 22 
* Spirit Day—Cozy Day 

(sweats and PJs) 

25 26 
* Full Disclosure 

27 
* Wolf Pack Wednesday 

28 29 


